
 

 
Remembrance Masses 

 
St Senan’s Church, Knockerra 6 p.m. 
 
Saturday 15th February 
Months Mind: PJ Madigan, Knockerra 
Kitty & Tommie Flanagan, Coolminga 
Nora & Michael Clune & son Michael 
Michael & Teresa Moloney, Tonovoher 
Josephine Boland, Lower Knockerra 
 
Saturday 22nd February 
Months Mind: John Joe Meehan 
 
St. Imy’s Church, Killimer 11 a.m. 
 
Sunday 16th February 
Francie Lillis, Ballymacrinnan 
 
Saturday 23rd February 
Peg Meehan, Clooneylissane 
Pat & Teresa Madigan, Burrane 
Tomo Lucas, Donagrogue & deceased family 
members 
Philomena & Tom Joe & deceased family members 
 
Reader for St. Senan’s Church, Knockerra 
Saturday 22nd  February: Kathleen O’Brien 
 
Eucharistic Minister for St. Senan’s 
Church, Knockerra 
Saturday 22nd February. Jackie Foran 
 
Eucharistic Minister for St Imy’s Church  
Sunday 23rd February Ailish Malone & Marie Browne 
 
Killimer Church Serving Rota 
Sunday 23rd February: Michael Kennedy & Jessica 
O’Sullivan. 
 
Your Parish Donations 
Totals for last weekend. Baskets €200 & Envelopes 
€295. Thank you for your continued support 

 

 
Safeguarding Training 
Who needs to be trained? Anyone who has contact/role 
with children in parish or dioceses. Training is required 
every 3 years. A new training programme has been 
introduced and training requirements are as follows: 
Full Day: The training is for new parish safeguarding 
reps/priests/youth ministry or people in roles with 
children in parish e.g. pray & play, family mass groups, 
choir directors, organists, Eucharistic Ministers that 
have not undertaken the full days training in the last 4 
years, since the new policy was introduced in 2016.  A 
full day of training will take place in Kilrush Golf Club 
on Saturday 29th February. We ask that all those who 
need update in training to attend this day. 
 
Killimer GAA 
A reminder that registration for all members will take 
place in the Clubhouse this weekend-Saturday, 15th 

February (7-8 p.m.) and Sunday, 16th February (12-1 
p.m.) Many thanks to all who supported the Poker 
Classic in aid of the club.  It was a great success and all 
proceeds will be used for the continued development of 
the club.   
The club phone is being updated.  If you wish to be 
contacted with club information (e.g. game times) 
please contact one of the following. 
Patrick - 086 108 6734,Martin - 087 921 8507 
Angela - 086 841 7296,Marie - 086 150 7972 
Hopes are high for a great year so make sure that 
you’re kept up to date!  
 
Burrane National School 
Please note due to circumstances outside our control 
we have had to change our email address. Our new 
address is burranens.ias@gmail.com. Our previous 
email address is no longer in use. 
 
Oakhill Players 
A huge thank you to everyone who has come to see our 
production of Sive by JB Keane. We will be 
performing it again on Feb 22nd at 8pm in Knockerra 
Hall. This is our final performance before we head for 
the West Clare Drama Festival in Doonbeg. We would 
really appreciate your support to send us on our way. 

  

 
15th & 16th February 2020 

Fr Michael Sheedy: Tel: 9051093 Fr. Pat Larkin: 9062729 
Newsletter: Caroline Lynch 0860660535- carolineylynch@yahoo.com 
Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Marie Callinan & Laura Fennell 

 



 
Clare Type 1 Diabetes Group Meetup 
The next meet up of the Clare Type 1 Diabetes Group 
will take place on Tuesday 18th February at 8pm in 
The Temple Gate Hotel, Ennis, with guest speaker, 
Sara Lasker presenting "Diabetes Seeing the Whole 
Person"  
The Clare Type 1 Diabetes group is free to attend, 
open to anyone who wants to learn more about Type 1 
Diabetes and an excellent opportunity to meet others 
living with it. Newcomers are always welcome! If you 
would like more information about our support group 
call Grainne at 087 654 8320 or 
email Claresupport@diabetes.ie.     
 
Arise – National Young Adult Event 
Young Adult 18+ National Event takes place in 
Knock Shrine on March 7th 2020. There will be 
inspirational speakers, music, celebration, 
fun, a chance to meet with other young adults and 
much more. Registration is from 10am and the day 
will finish at 4:30pm, 
Cost €10. Contact Joanne O’ Brien, Director of Youth 
Ministry,Killaloe Diocese. Text, Call, etc. to 085 874 
9207 or email: jobrien@killaloediocese.ie 
 
M Ed in Religious Education degree at 
Mary Immaculate College 
Mary Immaculate College (MIC) is delighted to 
announce that applications are now open for its 
Master of Education in Religious Education. This 
two-year, part-time Master in Education is designed 
for teachers and educators who want to augment their 
understanding of religious education in the 
contemporary classroom and become religious 
education leaders in their schools, offers a variety of 
experience  to build knowledge, competency and 
skills in religious education, framed within the 
primary-level context. For full details on the 
programme go to www.mic.ie or contact the 
admissions office at admissions@mic.ul.ie or T: 061 
204348 
 
Art Classes 
March dates are set for 11th, 18th and 25th for the next 
enrolment of Pauline Dunleavy’s Art Classes. Three 
nights with three different mediums.  It's a great 
course and has proven very popular.  Everything 
supplied, but numbers are limited. Further information 
on 086 8339347 or call to Anchor Crafts. 
 

Nothing the heart gives away is lost; 
It’s kept in the heart of others. 

 
Killimer Church Choir 
Choir practice in Killimer Church on Tuesday 25th 
February at 8pm. All welcome. 
 
Lenten Resolutions 
Would you be interested in joining us for one hour on 
the 6 Tuesdays of Lent, for Eucharistic Adoration in 
Knockerra Church. It is hoped to begin after the 9 
o’clock Mass and finish at 7 pm. All are welcome to 
drop in at any hour. Contact Michael at 0872116665 
 
Knockerra National School 
Knockerra NS are collecting ALDI Rugby stickers in 
return for sports equipment for the school. The school 
would be most grateful if any person shopping in Aldi 
wish to collect the stickers and donate them to the 
school.  
Are you throwing out old boots or wellingtons? The 
children at Knockerra NS are collecting old boots for a 
planting project. We would gratefully receive any 
donations. 
 
Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes 
Tuesday 11th February World Day of Prayer for the 
Sick is the 162nd anniversary of the Apparitions of Our 
Lady to St. Bernadette in Lourdes.  This year’s 
Diocesan Pilgrimage will leave Shannon on Friday 
June 26th, returning on Wednesday July 1st The cost 
this year is €725 per person sharing. €20 discount for 
online booking at www.joewalshtours.ie    
Booking forms can be obtained from: Joe Walsh Tours, 
143 Lower Baggot Street, Dublin 2. Telephone: (01) 
2410810  A limited number of sick or assisted pilgrims 
will be accommodated in the Sanctuary of Lourdes at a 
cost of €638 Applications for sick pilgrims only to Fr. 
Tom Ryan, Pilgrimage Director, Cathedral House 
Station Road Ennis, Co. Clare.  Telephone: (065) 
6824043 For more details, see poster in Church porch 
and on the Killaloe Diocese website 
www.killaloediocese.ie or from Fr Tom Ryan 
 
 
Church Cleaning Rota for February 
 
St Imy’s Church & Flowers 
Imy Kerrigan, Veronica Hassett, Margaret Madigan 
and Berni Kelly 
 
St. Senan’s Church 
Mary Callaghan, Bernie Moloney & Dolores Miniter 
 
St. Senan’s Church Flowers  
Nora Madigan & Mary Callaghan 

 

 


